
Equestrian Trails Elementary School
Student Advisory Council (SAC) Minutes

March 12, 2024

1) Meeting called to order at 8:06 a.m. by Barbara Mourad.

2) Adoption of Agenda and motion to approve minutes from the last meeting in February -

approved by Jill Carol and seconded by Jennifer Nimmo-Fraser.

3) New Business w/ Mrs. Chorniewy:

a) Enrollment Next Year - gained one unit in first grade. There are eight

Kindergarten classrooms. There are two spots in first grade. There will be nine

first-grade teachers for next year. Teacher assignments for next year are still

unknown.

b) Testing - Testing is scheduled for April. Admin is working on getting the schedule

out to parents. Predicted scores from the second round of testing look good.

ETES is still top in Palm Beach County.

c) Kindergarten Round-Up - There will be two in-person round-ups. One will be

scheduled at night which will include a tour of the school and classes. The

second one will be scheduled during the school day (no tours).

d) Choice - 2nd and 4th grades will be opened for choice seats next year.

4) Non-Agenda Items

a) Mrs. Chorniewy spoke more in detail about the chaperone walker area. Students

are not being supervised by their parents and are running during pick-up.

5) Next meeting will be on April 9, 2024

6) Meeting adjourned at 8:22 a.m. - approved by Jill Carol and seconded by Jennifer

Nimmo-Fraser.


